DELTA FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

OUT OF SERVICE AREA AGREEMENT

Resolution 2019-05

The Delta Fire Protection District encompasses Highway 12 from the
Sacramento County line (halfway across the Rio Vista Bridge) to Jackson Slough
Road/Hwy 12, with the exception of @ small “triangular” shaped area on Highway
12 that shows to be within River Delta Fire District boundaries (map attached).
The original Delta Fire Protection District boundaries were drawn prior to
Highway 12 being constructed and ¢an create emergency response confusion.

The purpose of this Resolution is to|address response areas for both the Rio
Vista Fire Department Station 55 (under contract to Delta Fire Protection District)
and the River Delta Fire Protection District Station 94 (formerly known as Isleton
Fire Protection District). In the past] issues regarding boundaries and service
provided on Highway 12 were addrgssed with “hand-shake agreements”. This
Resolution will clarify the boundaries (as provided by LAFCO) and codify a
response agreement between the two agencies, for local Fire Dispatch centers
and historical records.

In the interest of public and firefighter safety, and to ensure closest resources are
responding, Rio Vista Fire AND River Delta Fire will BOTH respond ‘all-risk’
incidents on Highway 12, between the Rio Vista Bridge and Jackson Slough Rd.
As the physical boundaries are not gclearly identified along the highway, the Rio
Vista Fire Department (under contract with the Delta Fire Protection District)
retains the right to respond to incidents on Highway 12 (Rio Vista Bridge to
Jackson Slough Rd) in order to meegt the requirements of our service contract.

Due to the location of the Fire Station(s), we need to ensure the closest most
appropriate resource responds; and that we are making the best decisions for the
safety and service of the motoring public. Sacramento Regional Dispatch Center
(SRFECC) has recently adjusted the boundaries of Rio Vista responses to match
the actual Delta District boundaries (Hwy 12 east to Jackson Slough). With these
recent response area adjustments, River Delta Station 94 may now be much
closer to incidents on Hwy 12 in the Delta Fire Protection District - and as such
should be on many of those responses to provide an initial response and size-up.

Rio Vista Fire Department will be notified of any and all incidents within the
Highway 12 corridor (Rio Vista Bridge to Jackson Slough Rd) for response and
has the right to assume Incident Command of incidents in its jurisdiction. This
resolution does not constitute a Mutual Aid Agreement.




Vote: Yes b NO/J Abstain Q Absen

Dated: September 9, 2019

o

Vince Chavier, Board of Directors| Chairman

o Ve

Rick Vieira, Board of Directors
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